906

# MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF SNAITH AND COWICK TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 20 AUGUST 2018 AT 26 MARKET PLACE, SNAITH AT 7PM

#### Present

Cllr. R. Lyons (in the Chair), Cllr. D. Butterfield, Cllr. S. Jones, , Cllr. J. Barrett, Cllr. D. Hill, Cllr. J. Hollas, Cllr. G. Hulme, Cllr. Bromley and Cllr. L. Thompson

## Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the meeting on Monday 16 July 2018 having been circulated were taken as a true record of the meeting and signed by the Town Mayor. Proposed Cllr. L. Thomson seconded Cllr. G. Hulme and agreed.

#### Apologies for Absence

None

<u>Declaration of Interest by Members of the Council in items on the agenda and the nature of such interest</u>

Cllr. D. Hill - 177 - Name Bank, Ferry Lane, Recent Flooding, Selby Road, Pedestrian Crossing

#### **Public Participation**

None

#### East Riding Councilors Report

Cllr J Barrett advised he had attending the planning application hearing for Kelkay, Pollington. Cllr. J. Barrett advised the application had been passed with restrictions of HGV Movements.

#### Action Log Update

#### 177 - Name Bank

The Town Clerk advised the names had now been forwarded to ERYC for consideration. Noted by Council Members.

### 182 - Snaith Youth Club

Councillors were informed of the plans for retrieving equipment for the youth club. The official closure date would be 31 August 2018. Cllr. J. Barrett advised he was very saddened with the closure however the council had no option due to the financial loss. Cllr. S. Jones proposed the council arrange for a skip to remove the rubbish from the club and arrange a date with the school seconded Cllr. L. Thompson and agreed.

#### 197 - Pedestrian Crossing, Cowick Road

Information was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. Cllrs. stated they had not seen the fixed Camera on the site. Noted by council members

#### 217 - Flashing Light - Selby Road



The Town Clerk read an email from Steven Murray ERYC regarding the flashing light on Selby Road and ERYC wish to keep the message the same. Cllr.D. Hill proposed contacting Steven Murray and explaining Adrian Smith had promised the council the message could be changed and request he refer back to Adrian Smith seconded Cllr. D. Bromley and agreed. Cllr. J. Barrett Paul Copeland is cc'd into the correspondence. Noted by council members.

#### 218 - Selby Road, Seed Survey

The Town Clerk advised she had received a full speed survey from ERYC for Selby Road. Cllr. D. Hill offered to read through the survey and report back to a future meeting if needed. Noted by council members.

## Ferry Lane - Anti Social Behaviour / Litter

Information from concerned residents was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. Cllr. R. Lyons advised visitors to the meeting councillors had attended a pre meeting to discuss the issues surrounding Ferry Lane and a decision had been made to organise a community litter pick once a month on the last Sunday and to arrange visits to schools to educate children about litter in the community.

#### Security of Ferry Lane

Information regarding a recent visit from the travelling community to Ferry Lane was discussed by council members. Cllr. D. Bromley proposed contacting the EA and ERYC asking if they would support the council financially in purchasing some further stones to resolve future problems seconded Cllr. G. Hulme and agreed. To be discussed at the next meeting.

## Update from Recent Meetings

Litter Meeting information. Please see Ferry Lane

#### Summer Market

No meeting has taken place. Councillors to arrange another meeting in the future.

## Meeting with ERCY regarding Aire and Calder Towpath

The Town Clerk advised she had visited Leigh Johnson at ERYC to discuss the future plans for the Aire and Calder Towpath. The Clerk advised the area currently been worked on is from Goole To Rawcliffe however they are plans in the future to extend to Snaith. Noted by council members.

## Snaith Stylers

A letter was circulated to council members prior to the meeting from a Lifestyle Group regarding recent activities in the parish. Cllr. D. Hill proposed writing a letter of thanks to the young people seconded Cllr. J. Barrett and agreed.

### Church Lane - Vehicle Damage

Images of vehicle damage were circulated to council members prior to the meeting. Cllr. G. Hulme advised this problem had been happening for many years and proposed contacting ERYC asking if they would consider no HGV access down Church Lane seconded Cllr. D. Butterfield and agreed.

#### Grounds Maintenance

Information from a resident requesting she carry out works on Butt Lane was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. Cllr. J. Barrett proposed writing to the resident advising Butt Lane triangle Ground Maintenance works would be included in the Town Council Grounds Maintenance Tender due out November and she is more then welcome to put in for the works seconded Cllr. D. Hill and agreed.

## Snaith juniors Football Club

Information regarding a recent break in at the club was given to council members. Noted by council members.

## Joint Use Play Area Update

The Town Clerk advised she had attended a meeting with ERYC Goole Windfarm representatives and had been given permission to re-apply for the Joint Use Play Area regeneration project. Noted by council members.

#### Road Closure

## High Street Snaith

Information regarding the future road closure was read to council members. Cllr. J. Barrett advised he had a meeting with Northern Gas the following day to discuss the closure and try to reduce the impact on local residents. Noted by council members.

## Chapel Haddlesey - North Yorkshire

The Town Clerk advised of a bridge closure at Chapel Haddlesey and the possible impact on Snaith. The Clerk advised she would forward any further information when received. Noted by council members.

## Snaith and Cowick Growing Together

Information from Snaith and Cowick Together regarding the Growing Together group and its termination was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. Noted by council members.

#### Items from Council members

#### Advertising-Cllr. S. Jones

Information regarding cost for advertising in VHEY was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. Discussions took place regarding the cost and how it would be covered. Cllr. S. jones proposed the remaining funds from the Mayors Charity could go towards the advertising, it was agreed the returned grant from Snaith and Cowick Growing Together would also cover costs with the remaining short fall covered by the current Mayors fund. Cllr. D. Bromley proposed the advertisement be placed in the VHEY magazine this year seconded Cllr. J. Barrett and agreed. Cllr. Thompson stated social media advertising could be the way to go in the future as it costs very little and hits a very large audience. Noted by council members.

## Rural Crime - Cllr. S. Jones



Cllrs. S. Jones informed the Town Council of recent crime which has taken place around Snaith. Cllr. J. Hollas proposed contacting Note Machine enquiring as to the future of the ATM so the council can consider security seconded Cllr. L. Thomson and agreed.

## Recent Flooding Selby Road / Cowick Road

Images from CIIr. D. Hill were circulated to council members showing localised flooding on Selby Road and Cowick Road CIIr D. Hill proposed forwarding the images to ERYC Highways asking then to assess the drainage in the named areas seconded CIIr. D. Butterfield and agreed.

### Court Road Parking Issues - Cllr. J. Hollas

An email from a resident requesting support in a parking issue on Court Road was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. Cllr. J. Hollas expressed concern but highlighted this was not a problem for the Town Council Cllr. J.Hollas proposed contacting the resident advised they the issue would only be an issue for ERYC Parking enforcement or Humberside Police if vehicles were parked illegally seconded Cllr. J. Barrett and agreed.

#### Selby Road Pedestrian Safety - Cllr. D. Bromley

Requests from residents asking for a safe passing place on Selby Road was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. Cllr. D. Bromley expressed concern regarding the lack of safe passing. Cllr. D. Bromley proposed contacting ERYC asking if they would consider speed reductions measure such as a raised hump in the road to try resolve the problem seconded Cllr. J. Hollas and agreed.

#### **Future Events**

### Remembrance Parade - World War One Centenary Fund.

Information regarding a grant opportunity to purchase large Tommie silhouettes was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. Cllr. J. Barrett proposed the Town Clerk apply for the funding to purchase Tommies seconded Cllr. J. Hollas and agreed.

#### Memorial Poppies

Information regarding the sponsored poppies was given to council members. Cllrs. J Barrett, J. Hollas, D. Butterfield, S. Jones and D. Bromley all sponsored a poppy at a cost £10. Noted by council members.

#### **ERNLLCA Newsletter**

ERNLLCA Newsletter was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. Noted by council members.

#### Office Security

Cllr. S. Jones proposed the clerk seek costs for a new fence to be installed around the council office garden seconded Cllr. J. Hollas and agreed.

#### Accounts

A full list of accounts were read to council members. Payment proposed Cllr. D. Hill seconded Cllr. J. Hollas and agreed.